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new park in his memory.
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HOW ARE
WE DOING?
The Volunteers of the
Columbia Valley Voices
Online Magazine are
dedicated to providing
content that is generated
and supported by our valley
residents.

We welcome and encourage
all communication - we want
to know how we're doing!

Send us a note on Facebook
or Instagram @thevoicecv

OR

by email to
news@thevoiceca.ca

LETTER FROM
THE VOLUNTEERS
Dear Readers,

We realize this is a heavy hitting issue. Probably the
hardest hitting yet. We realize some will be upset,
others will cheer. How YOU feel is up to you.

Our promise, as a volunteer-based media outlet, is
that we will not be paid off, silenced, bullied or
otherwise by any business or organization in this
valley. We will protect our right to free speech as
dvotedly as we protect our core volunteer’s identities.

Whether you agree with us or not, it’s our values that
create the level of integrity we are hoping you come
to know and love about us.

Just as we’ll publish perhaps unpopular Opinion
Editorials because someone truly feels that way, we
will also publish our own.

Please take a moment to read, and form your own
opinions, about our feature peice. Thank you for
reading.

The VVV

Photo Credit: Allegra Newill

mailto:news@thevoice.ca
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COMMUNITY VIGIL HELD
TO REMEMBER AND
MOURN 215
Community residents gathered as a
vigil was held at the Shuswap Indian
Band Administration office on June
3rd at 7:00pm.
The event was held with COVID-19 restrictions in
place, limiting ceremony attendance to 50 people
with elders, Shuswap members, residential school
survivors, and Shuswap Indian Band staff
receiving priority. To accommodate the viewing of
the ceremony for all of our communities, the vigil
was also livestreamed through the Invermere BC
Events Facebook page.

The discovery of 215 indigenous children buried in
unmarked sites was first made public by the
Tk'emlúps te Secwépemc First Nation in B.C. on
May 27. This tragedy has sparked outrage, sadness,
and frustration amongst the country. The
discovery made is a reality-check of the cultural
genocide committed by the Canadian
Government. It is possible 130 residential schools
can contain the remains of indigenous children.

On June 6th, Cardinal Thomas Collins who is the
Roman Catholic archbishop of Toronto advised
they are working towards reconciliation with
Indigenous people in reference to the abuse
suffered. The last residential school closed in 1996
with more than 150,000 first nation children
required to attend these state-funded Christian
schools to assimilate them into Canadian Society.
This included forced conversion of their religion to
Christianity and forbi to speak their Indigenous
languages.

A national Indian Residential School Crisis Line
has been set up to provide support for former
students and those affected. People can access
emotional and crisis referral services by calling the
24-hour national crisis line: 1-866-925-4419.

THE CEREMONY CAN STILL BE VIEWED
ONLINE VIA VIDEO.
CLICK HERE TO WATCH.

https://fb.watch/5-olDN1Yr9/
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Columbia Valley Community Foundation Welcomes Five New Board 
Members 
June 1, 2021 

As a part of the Columbia Valley Community Foundation (CVCF)’s Annual General Meeting, held virtually 
for its membership, the CVCF welcomed five new members to its Board of Directors. For our 20th 
Anniversary year, we are excited to welcome a diverse group of individuals with a wide variety of 
perspectives and skillsets to our Board. With the departure of three Board Members: Katherine 
Harmsworth, Kyla Lam, and Shawn Raven, there was the opportunity to welcome new individuals to the 
organization. All successful Board nominees went through a selection process to ensure alignment - 
individually and organizationally. 

We are pleased to welcome to our 2021 Board of Directors: Ashton Myers (Fairmont Hot Springs, BC), 
Deb Witherspoon (Windermere, BC), Jenny Manhas (Windermere, BC), Kelsey Eade (Radium Hot 
Springs, BC), and Lawrie Mack (Invermere, BC). Filling the Executive positions for 2021-2022 we’d like to 
recognize our Chair, Wendy Booth; Vice-Chair, Lang Ellison; Treasurer, Anne Glassford; and Secretary, 
Barb Kloos.  

Our sincere gratitude is extended to our departing Board Members – Katherine Harmsworth, Kyla Lam, 
and Shawn Raven for their significant contributions to the organization in their tenure.  

More information on our Board of Directors is available on our website at 
https://valleyfoundation.ca/board-directors/. 
 
Media Contact: 
Caitlin Hall-Sharp 
CVCF Executive Director 
250-342-2845 | info@valleyfoundation.ca  
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BELOVED WOODCARVER
TO BE MEMORIALIZED
IN RADIUM

Rolf donated his property, known as “The Home of a Thousand Faces”, to Radium Hot Springs
which will be incorporated into the park. Initial plans show a greenspace, play areas for children,
amazing views, and a pavilion shaped wizard hat, which if you ever saw Rolf you know is a nod
to his wizard like apparel.

Richard and Valerie Bassett of Bassett Associates Landscape Architecture Inc have been
assigned to design the park and have been inspired by Rolf and his playful spirit. So much so
they are donating their design services in-kind for the park. The development of the park will be
overseen by Rolf’s friends and members of the Radium Hot Springs community. The park will
feature a number of Rolf’s wood carvings so his legacy can live on forever. A fundraising
campaign has been launched by the Radium Village Arts & Culture Society to help raise $11
million dollars for the construction of the park.

Rolf Heer, the beloved woodcarver of the Columbia Valley, who
passed away from cancer July 2020, will be memorialized in a new
park in his memory.
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VALLEY PROMOTIONS
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VolunteerConnector.org is FREE 
to use and has many exciting 
features that will make volunteer 
recruitment and management 
easier for you.  
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VALLEY PROMOTIONS
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POOR FORM,
CV CHAMBER

We have values to uphold at The Valley Voice. One of those things above all else is anonymity.
Our core team of volunteers remains anonymous to provide an un-biased view of our
publication and the content within it. We also value uplifting businesses and residents of our
communities to make it better for EVERYONE. One of the reasons we offer free advertising and
content submissions is so we can provide a platform for our community to have a voice. This
week, our volunteers have something to say.

We’re a group of volunteers which means our funding is, for a lack of a better term, lacking.
Any funds invested into our online magazine is done from the hearts and pockets of our
volunteers. When we first reached out March 4, 2021 to the Columbia Valley Chamber of
Commerce on Instagram, we weren’t very well received. Our message remained on read for
over a week and was never responded to. We were simply asking for help sharing out our new
publication so we could try to reach as many people in the Columbia Valley as possible.
Unfortunately, we never received a response to our reach out.

When we decided to reach out for a second time on March 9th through Instagram to see if
there was any opportunity of us working together. No response came through Instagram that
day, or the next. In fact, it wasn’t until March 12th (and only because we congratulated them on
their AGM in Instagram….) that we received an e-mail from their membership co-ordinator.

TO START, THIS IS OUR OPINION AND PERCEPTION, BASED ON OUR
INTERACTIONS WITH THE COLUMBIA VALLEY CHAMBER OF
COMMERCE AS AN ORGANIZATION.

THE VALLEY VOICE VOLUNTEERS



15
THE COLUMBIA VALLEY VOICE

Here’s the part of their e-mail that really grinds our gears:

“I like the anonymity portion to your publication and I appreciate this choice of direction. We at
the Chamber like to support new ventures whether you’re are a member or otherwise but we
are always walking the tight rope of providing our members with value whilst encouraging
non-members to join us. Your situation is unique as we don’t know who we are working with or
helping to promote.

If you were interested in joining us as a member we would love to have you and I think our
relationship could grow into something that would be mutually beneficial in the short and long
term. However, we would require some details of the person behind the project. We would
respect your confidentiality and ensure your identity would remain safe with us.”

*The above statement is copied word for word from the email we received from the
membership coordinator as shown in the image on the previous page.*

Okay, let’s actually discuss this here, since they have made some bold statements to us. The
email said “We at the Chamber like to support new ventures whether you’re are a member or
otherwise”. Our volunteers took a look at the Columbia Valley Chamber of Commerce’s
promotional postings across Instagram and Facebook, including stories. Every single business
promoted back to May 27th, is a registered member on the Chamber of Commerce website.
Those who are not members are rarely featured unless it provides some sort of value to their
social media image. Is the Columbia Valley Chamber of Commerce interested in supporting
businesses in the valley or increasing business for members only to bully other businesses to
pay for a membership to be acknowledged?

Fine, let’s move on. Here’s a nice little contradiction for you. At the start of the statement, we’ve
provided above, you’ll notice the comment: “I like the anonymity portion to your publication
and I appreciate this choice of direction.”

That’s a solid statement. They should have stopped there. Later in the same email, it says “If
you were interested in joining us as a member we would love to have you and I think our
relationship could grow into something that would be mutually beneficial in the short and long
term. However, we would require some details of the person behind the project.”

Hmmmmmm, that’s odd. So, you’re alright with our volunteers remaining anonymous so long
as they don’t remain anonymous?! Why do they need to know who is behind the organization?
Is there a real reason that ISN’T self-serving? Of COURSE everyone wants to know who we all
are, so we protect our identities so that we can keep providing a safe outlet where publication
and free speech is not based on monetary investment.

“WE ARE FRUSTRATED WITH THE ELITIST
MINDSET THAT HAS OVERTAKEN THE
STRUCTURAL INTEGRITY OF THE CHAMBER
OF COMMERCE IN THE COLUMBIA VALLEY.”
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We did have hope when we saw the line "If this makes you feel uncomfortable, I completely
understand and perhaps we could form a professional relationship in another way." However,
as laid out in this article and based on all subsequent interactions, it's been proven incorrect.
To date they still will not respond in a timely manner, promote us, or support us.

Whatever – moving on. Our volunteers responded to their membership co-ordinator letting
them know we couldn’t afford the cost of a membership. We extended an olive branch and
offered to include them and any news they have to share in our publication to HELP THEM get
the word out on anything they had coming. WE RECEIVED NO REPLY AT ALL. If they really
cared about businesses and organizations in the community who are working to improve the
situation for everyone, they would’ve responded and tried to work something out with us.
Instead, no further communication was received. (Can you blame us for thinking it’s because
we don’t pay them?)

A different representative of the Columbia Valley Chamber of Commerce reached out. This
time it was to offer us their events calendar in place of the one currently listed on our website.
We are all for spreading the word and helping everyone we can. But suggesting we change
our website and use their system after tossing us to the side is a slap in the face to our
volunteers. While not all of the volunteers feel as strongly, the general consensus is that this
was bullying and manipulation. We will not stand for it. There may be “benefits” to being a
member of the Chamber of Commerce – being supported by the business community should
not be one of them.

A Chamber of Commerce should be truly supporting ALL business in their community, not just
members. Not just board reps. During a time of economic crisis, shouldn’t the Chamber be
willing to lift ALL businesses up to success? What would YOU do? Would you do anything you
could to see local businesses be successful? Wouldn’t you lift them up instead of pushing them
to the side?

It’s for this reason that we’re writing this article. We are frustrated with the elitist mindset that
has overtaken the structural integrity of the Chamber of Commerce in the Columbia Valley. If
you’re not “paying to play” guess what, you’re thrown to the side. We do NOT agree with this
tactic at all.

Why write this, you ask? The purpose of this article is not to incite a riot or backlash, it was
intended to spark a new wave of critical thinking. There’s a “not-for-profit” organization who is
behaving as a FOR PROFIT acting like they have zero care to actually support and develop
businesses in our communities. We should be lifting each other up, not pushing each other to
the side just because there isn’t enough investment dollars to stroke elitist egos?

Enough is enough.

AND THEN....

P.S. AGAIN – THIS IS THE COLLECTIVE OPINION OF MOST OF
THE VOLUNTEERS HERE AND WAS COLLECTIVELY WRITTEN. YOU
ARE ALL HUMANS WITH MINDS OF YOUR OWN, MAKE THEM UP ON
YOUR OWN TOO. SUPPORT, DON’T SUPPORT, WHATEVER YOU
FEEL IS BEST. WE HAVE SHARED OUR EXPERIENCE SO THAT THOSE
OTHERS OUT THERE THAT HAVE FELT THIS WAY, MAY NOT FEEL
ALONE ANYMORE.
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VALLEY PROMOTIONS
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SMALL AND MEDIUM-
SIZED BUSINESS
FUNDING EXTENDED
The B.C. Government’s Small and Medium-Sized Business Recovery
grant program is being extended until July 2nd.

This funding supports more than 20,000 businesses through the pandemic and as of June 4th
has provided $290 million in support. The B.C. Government expects that amount to increase to
$430 million once the program closes July 2nd.

As of June 4th, there have been more than 10,000 grants provided to small and medium-sized
businesses, more than 41% of them being tourism-related. With restrictions lifting, there is much
hope for a light at the end of the tunnel for businesses impacted by the pandemic. The province
also provided additional support with their Circuit Breaker Business Relief Grant which closed on
June 4th. This grant saw over $130 million provided to accommodation and hospitality
businesses.

Business will need to submit all the necessary information required for the grant by July 2nd.
Applications are still being received and processed after this date.



Elk Valley RCMP have put a request to the public for help locating a
Sparwood man who is wanted on several outstanding warrants for arrest.
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MINECRAFT SPEED
RUNNER CONTROVERSY
COMES TO AN END

Dream admits to using a server-side mod to increase the overall drop rate of rare items in
several of his YouTube videos. These rare items that were attained provided an unfair
advantage to complete the speed run, which ultimately caused it to be rejected upon
submission.

Dream however denies that the use of the mod was intentional. He claims he found out he’d
been using the mod for 6 of his Twitch live streams and had no prior knowledge to them still
being activated. The mod itself allowed dream to easily produce content that was engaging
yet misleading to his viewers. This all stems from a situation that started in October 2020,
when dream submitted the fifth fastest “Any Random Seed Glitchless” run for Minecraft v1.16 to
speedrun.com. The site moderators reviewed numerous speed runs on dream’s YouTube
channel and the discovered the drop rate of rare items needed in order to complete the run in
the time he did were incredibly high. The estimation was dream’s lucky odds were 1 in 177
billion. The exceptional amount of rare items found is what caused the analysis of dream’s
speed run.

Since October 2020, dream has refuted claims he purposely cheated and tried to pull one
over on gamers with his speed runs. Dream went so far as to hire an anonymous
astrophysicist to provide a 19-page rebuttal of speedrun.com’s report. Despite the rebuttal, the
website disagreed with the math provided in relation to the drop rates and stood firm on it’s
denial of the speed run.

POPULAR YOUTUBER DREAM HAS ADMITTED TO USING A CUSTOM-
MADE MOD AFTER CHEATING ALLEGATIONS WERE MADE DUE TO THE
SUCCESS OF HIS LATEST MINECRAFT SPEED RUN.

JOSH GRIEVE
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Boy or Girl?

I was nine months pregnant and browsing at a
garage sale when the homeowner asked me if I
knew whether I was having a boy or a girl.

I told her I didn’t know.

As I left a few minutes later, she yelled after me,
“I hope you get the sex you want!”

Trade Your Kids

I asked my brother-in-law, the father of four
boys, “If you had to do it all over again, would
you still have kids?”

“Yes,” he said. “Just not these four.”

Under the Modem

While he was visiting, my father asked for the
password to our Wi-Fi.

“It’s taped under the modem,” I told him.

After three failed attempts to log on, he asked, “Am I
spelling this right?

T-A-P-E-D-U-N-D-E-R-T-H-E-M-O-D-E-M?”

Dreams Squashed

I was alone in an elevator when a girl stepped
in with a phone pressed to her ear. “I have to
go,” she told the person on the other end.

“There’s a cute guy standing here.”

Before I could react, she turned to me and said,
“Sorry for lying. I just wanted to end that
conversation.”
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A LITTLE FUN

Did you hear how they
caught the great
produce bandit?

He stopped to take a leek.



GET INVOLVED
There are MANY ways you can get involved with this awesome online
publication! We hope to hear from you.

FOR A FULL-PAGE PLACEMENT
Donate a product or service for giveaway through
the Valley Voice. Help us give back to the readers
and we will help place you. Though, we will likely
reserve this to one per issue. Businesses can choose
to host more than one giveaway through Valley
Voices to obtain additional feature pages.

FOR A FULL-PAGE FOOD WRITE UP
We will ask you to provide the meal set you want
tasted, at no charge, to our public food writer. (One
of the front facing volunteer positions through the
Valley Voice where anonymity is not always
possible.) You will be notified when to expect the
critic and they will introduce themselves. Once the
meal has been completed, you can expect a full-
page review, complete with photography of your
food, to appear in a future issue.

TO GET ON THE COVER
This one is really easy… take the best photo. If the best
photo has been submitted by a business, it’s the
business who will be credited on the front page.

BECOME A VOLUNTEER!
We are still looking for content curators, front-facing liaisons, photographers, and promoters.

Want to get involved?

Email us at news@thevoicecv.ca

Any and all businessess, organizations
and entrepreneurs are welcome to
sumbit a business ad for free. *Ads
must be refreshed every 3 months*

BUSINESS ADS

VISIT US ON SOCIAL
@thevoicecv

VISIT US ONLINE
thevoicecv.ca

mailto:news@thevoicecv.ca
https://www.instagram.com/thevoicecv/
https://thevoicecv.ca/

